(Date)

The Honorable 


U.S. House of Representatives/United States Senate


 House/Senate Office Building

Washington, DC 20510 (Senate); 20515 (House)

Dear Senator/Representative:

[Include an opening paragraph describing your company, including the size of the operation and the number of employees.  To the greatest extent possible, describe the impact your business has on the local economy.]

I am writing to request your opposition to H.R. 1409/S. 560, the Employee Free Choice Act or Card Check bill, that was introduced on March 10, 2009.   
As you may know, the Card Check bill would give workers the option to bypass secret elections as they decide whether to form a union.  Instead of an election run by the National Labor Relations Board, workers could fill out cards saying whether they support or oppose a union.  Under existing law, employees can vote for or against unionization in a private-ballot election that is federally supervised.  Under the Card Check bill, if more than 50% of workers at a facility sign a card, the government would have to certify the union, and a private ballot election would be prohibited even if workers want one.  This sounds like a fair resolution for the workforce; however, eliminating private ballots could lead to intimidation and coercion by forcing workers to sign a card in public instead of voting in private.  In addition, workers could be asked to sign a card outside of the workplace at any time, and if they say no the first time, they may be repeatedly questioned.  
More importantly, the Card Check bill would be detrimental to small and medium-sized businesses because many businesses would face unionization for the first time.  New penalties would be imposed on employers not unions during the negotiation of a first contract.  Penalties on employers for back pay violations would increase, and penalties for violating the National Labor Relations Act, not particularly difficult for businesses unfamiliar with the process, are raised to as much as $20,000 per violation.  In addition, a union is not obligated to tell an employer it is launching an organization drive.  An employer may not find out an organizing campaign is underway until ordered by the federal government to start collective bargaining.  Not all workers may be aware of an organizing efforts and therefore might not have had an opportunity to vote.  In addition, any vote that is not secret is often not truly reflective of a voting groups’ intent.
The current state of our nation’s economy has been detrimental to American businesses, especially aviation businesses, and legislation that would further deteriorate those businesses is not good policy.  I strongly encourage you to examine the implications of this legislation and oppose it for the good of American businesses.
Thank you for your time and consideration of this matter.

Sincerely, [image: image1][image: image2][image: image3]
